Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Request one: can I request under the Freedom of Information Act that you send me a copy of your organisations Bullying and or Harassment policy
Please find the relevant documents attached.

Request two: I require to know for how long the Leicestershire and Rutland EMB and ICES Community Equipment management team have actively been trying to recover loan equipment from the community.
This service has been operational from May 2015.

I also require to know how much public money has been lost due to the negligence of this team not recovering this equipment more effectively. I know this is millions of pounds. 
There has been no public money lost as a result of the work of this team and the team have achieved more effective use of public money by increasing return of equipment no longer needed/eligible. 

The following returns of equipment has been achieved by the review team: 

May 2015 – March 2016 (Care Home reviews only) £483,000 of equipment returned 

April 2016 to February 2018 (Care Home and Community reviews): £783,000 

The review team have/are also undertaking special equipment reviews therefore increasing the stock of recycled specials to avoid purchasing new. This has resulted in a saving of approximately £50,000 for the period April 2017 to February 2018.

I also want to know the value of public equipment sold off to private care homes over the last five years. This is clinically viable equipment that should and could have been used in the community, but is mis management by the EMB has cost the public purse tens of thousands of pounds. 
It is very common for equipment services to change products on a contract; this can be for a number of reasons. Items are removed due to poor build quality and therefore not suitable for the amount of times it needs to be used within an equipment service setting (high scrap levels and patient safety). Supply chain issues and items being out of stock, new products coming to the market which may also be cheaper, compatibility with other products and trends in ordering. Equipment services will constantly review stock and usage. The financial impact of any change is a factor in the business case for removal/change of items. 
When products are changed and these can no longer be used by this service then options for disposal are considered and we work with our equipment provider first to see if equipment could be purchased by them for use in their other contracts. 

However where this is not possible this service, as part of its work with the care sector to improve equipment they use for their service users (where they are not eligible to receive equipment through this service), have identified items that could be sold to care settings. 

Money raised through this route is paid back into the pooled budget and the value of sales from May 2014 to date is £77,000.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

